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Debbie Sciabarrasi will be 
stepping down as the 
Center’s Executive Director 
at the end of the year.

The new Executive 
Director, Allan Browder, 
will start on November 1.  

CHANGING OF THE GUARD:



Clement S. 
Banda, M.D.

J. Gregory 
Hobelmann, 

M.D.

Annette Pham, 
M.D.

Martin 
Rusinowitz, 

M.D.

Mr. James 
Stradtner

The Nominations Committee met and propose the following: 
Trustees elected for term of January 1, 2024, to December 31, 2026



The Slate of Officers for 2024:

President - Stephen J. Rockower, M.D. 

Vice President - Clement Banda, M.D. 

Treasurer - Shannon Pryor, M.D.

Secretary - Gene M. Ransom, III 

Respectfully submitted: The Nominations Committee
Stephen J. Rockower, M.D., Clement Banda, M.D., Loralie D. Ma, M.D.,  Shannon Pryor, M.D.,  Gene M. Ransom, III



The Grand Opening of the Museum will be held 
in June 2024 in connection with an event for the 
225th MedChi Anniversary.

We are looking for organizations to do a 
sponsored exhibit in a dedicated room. 

There is a Rare Book Room with a video screen. 
The videos will include stories narrated by 
members and staff about MedChi and 
Maryland’s Medical History. 



The Center for a Healthy Maryland has applied for a 
$157,000 grant to coordinate a partnership between 
MedChi and Bithgroup Technologies to maintain and 
support a new web-based environmental health tracking 
system.

The Center for a Healthy Maryland submitted a proposal in 
response to the Pfizer Independent Medical Education RFP 
"Individualized Menopause Care". 



The Maryland Health Care Coalition Against Domestic 
Violence completed their fiscal year, which began October 
1st, 2022, by conducting 20 trainings through out Maryland.  
They reached 667 participants in total.  

They conducted 2 open seminars on intersection of intimate 
partner violence (IPV) and HIV, as well as the health impacts 
of teen dating violence. 



There are a total of 79 participants in the three programs. A 
new participant, referred by the Maryland Board of 
Acupuncture, is a first for MHPP.

MPHP has raised $16,721 during their 45th Anniversary 
celebration. 

The next MPHP Fundraising campaign “100 
Champions” will ask 100 individuals to donate $1000. 
To be the first champion, scan the QR code.



We will be conducting ghost tours 
on the evenings of October 30 
and 31.  Tours are sold out.

Maybe Marcia Noyes will make an 
appearance!



As The Maryland State Medical Society’s Foundation,  
consider donating to one of our programs…

➢General Fund

➢Dan H. McDougal, M.D. Fund

➢Domestic Violence Program

➢Maryland Physician Health Program

➢History of Maryland Medicine

➢MedChi Museum/Sir William Osler Maintenance Fund
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